
County of Ventura 
AUDITOR-CONTROLLER 

MEMORANDUM 

To: Theresa Cho, MD, Director, Health Care Agency 

From: (J\ffery S. Burgh 

Date: November 5, 2024 

Subject: AJDIT OF THE HEAL TH CARE AGENCY'S REVENUE CYCLE FOR THE VENTURA 
COUNTY MEDICAL CENTER 

The audit has been completed of the Health Care Agency's (HCA) revenue cycle for the Ventura County 
Medical Center. The audit was conducted by CliftonLarsonAllen LLP, as commissioned by the Auditor­
Controller. The audit report is attached for your reference. 

The audit concluded that, overall, HCA had specific policies and procedures that were in line with industry 
standards. However, HCA did not consistently follow those policies and procedures surrounding key controls 
over the revenue cycle related to patient admissions and registration, and credit balances. The audit resulted 
in four recommendations to: 

1. Create a policy requiring management review and approval of patient credit balance write-offs.

2. Review accounts before being written off to ensure money is not owed to a patient or other payor.

3. Maintain all documentation to support that insurance eligibility is verified before services are rendered.

4. Obtain Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) consent forms before services are
rendered. 

HCA management initiated corrective action to address the recommendations. Corrective action was planned to 
be completed in August 2024. 

We appreciate the cooperation and assistance extended by you and your staff during this audit. 

Attachment 

cc: Honorable Kelly Long, Chair, Board of Supervisors 
Honorable Janice S. Parvin, Vice Chair, Board of Supervisors 
Honorable Matt LaVere, Board of Supervisors
Honorable Jeff Gorell, Board of Supervisors 
Honorable Vianey Lopez, Board of Supervisors 
Sevet Johnson, Psy.D., County Executive Officer 







CLA (CliftonLarsonAllen LLP) is an independent network member of CLA Global. See CLAglobal.com/disclaimer.
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